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A close up of Ian Loram’s 1930 Model ‘Speedway’ 
 

In this issue: 
Event reports and articles : Xmas meal, Bristol Classic Bike Show, milestone birthdays 
Handy tips, 
For Sale and Wants. 
Forthcoming events. 
Services for members. 
A Christmas quiz answers 
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Our website :- www.bristol.nortonownersclub.org 
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Well we are now into the pleasurable riding time of year, well weather 

permitting. Jenny Wills has some very good 1st Wednesdays ride out 
planned, they are listed in the events pages. If  there are any other 
girls/ladies in the club, and we do have a few, that have or ride bikes 
please contact either Jenny or Carole and perhaps organise some rides, 
come on don’t be shy! 

Our AGM is on the 12th April, the time of writing this newsletter is on 
the 10th April so hope you have time reading it before the AGM! 

I now have a Flat tank bike for Banbury although it is a Royal Enfield, 
bit bigger than my last one by some 700cc but the intention is to attach a 
sidecar so the extra cc will be needed. Intention is to have it running for 
2019 Banbury, after finishing the Commando of course. 

The Prestcott Hill Climb was attended by some branch members and a 
very good weekend had by all, Gloucester Branch as usual hosted and 
Norton’s were the featured marque. I will give a full report in the next 
newsletter but in the meantime would like to thank the Gloucester 
Branch in particular Chris and Jill Streather for all their hard work in 
making the weekend most enjoyable. 

If you have any photo’s 
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/dovdkayk7483zhn/AABMoABosNaWap

MqwoTFOQUka?dl=0 
Try the link above it will be where members can upload or download 
photo’s if required. 
Also don’t forget we are on FaceBook 

 
Tony L 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
This Newsletter is produced  
approximately every four 
months and sent to Bristol 
Branch members of the Norton 
Owners Club. Everyone is 
encouraged to send in an 
article, be it topical, technical, a 
photograph or some other 
snippet gleaned from another 
publication! You can pass 
articles to any Branch Officer 
or send to Tony Lockwood at 
the address below. 
Branch Officers are: 
 

Chairman/Website manager 
Chris Davis 
Email: cdavis9968@aol.com  
 

Secretary 
Bob Presley 
Tel:07817692421 
Email: 
bob650ss@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer 
Andy Sochanik 
Tel: 01179671093 
 
 

Events manager 
Eric Arnold 
Tel: 07711887154 
Email; 
eric.theviking@sky.com  
 

Magazine Editor 
Tony Lockwood 
Tel: 01179492097 
Email: 
tonylockwood@blueyonder.co.uk 
 
Membership secretary  
Paul Wolf 
Tel:07831446958 
Email: 
paulwolf@blueyonder.co.uk 

Notice 
From time to time a number of the articles used in this 
Newsletter may have been taken from the internet and 
other Norton Club’s magazines. Where possible (time 
and facilities permitting) I have sought to obtain 
permission (where required) to re-publish here. I have 
always tried to quote the author and source of the 
article. 
 
If you are the author of an article and your permission 
was not sought or given, please accept my humble 
apology. 
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General announcements 

 
Congratulations to Carole Lockwood who has also passed her Institute of Advanced 
Motoring exam in December she now joins Jenny Wills, our runs lady who passed 
her Institute of Advanced Motoring for motorcycles exam last October. 
So it is about time some of us men thought about putting our heads on the block! 

 
We are now going into the riding time of year, there will be ride outs but 

these will as ever depend on the weather. Notification will be on a short notice basis 
so watch your emails/Facebook and phone texts. We now have started our 1st 
Wednesday of the month runs with this April being the first run. 

Please see events page 26&27 for other events available/organized 

We now have a new 'Handy Tips' page, see page 23 for some tips from Keith 
Boulton. Please feel free to submit any tips you may have, naturally the 
branch cannot endorse the tips and please use any with discretion and 
common sense. 

Mike Wills still has 8 off XL50th Anniversary Rally ‘T’ shirts for sale at £5 each, 
first come first served. 

Also some deluxe overalls in black with gold branch emblem sizes L and XL at a 
mere £33 each, again first come first served. 
 

                  Branch membership now due 

This is just a polite reminder that your 2017 Bristol Branch of the 
NOC membership is due for renewal on the 1st Jan 2017.The cost is £5.00 
single & £6.00 if your partner wishes to be a member and enjoy the 
activities that the branch provides. There are a few ways that you can 
pay,you can pay me cash or cheque at a club night or send me a cheque 
made out to the Norton Owners Club with a SAE (if you want a 
membership card sent to you) to Paul Wolf 98 Shellards Rd,Longwell 
Green,Bristol.BS30 9DT or pay me at the Bristol bike show at Shepton 
Mallet in February.Paul Wolf Bristol branch membership 
secretaryBristol Norton Owners’ Club 
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Bristol Classic Bike Show 

Norton’s in Sport 
 

Bristol Branch once again represented the NOC with a stand at the Bristol 
Classic Bike Show, Feb 4/5th, the quality of the bikes was very high. 
Outstanding on the stand, photographed by everyone and the collector of our 
only rosette was Ian Loram's Speedway bike from 1930, closely followed as 
centre of attention by Les Archer's 1953 Cammy scrambler and Peter 
Williams's TT winner both from the National Motorcycle Museum, Andy 
Savage displayed his Francis Beart Manx in superb condition ready for the 
season, at very short notice Richard Blackburn supplied his Daytona Manx 
racer,  ex-George Cohen bike, in magnificent condition, Neil Shoosmith's 
Wasp Combination and Bill Amber's 500T both with competition patina, it all 
gave a nice spread to the stand showing bikes only for display and those that 
still do the business. 
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Top left: Les Archers Scrambler, Ian Loram’s Speedway winner is behind 
Les’s scrambler. Top Right: Stan Dibben beside Les’s Bike, Stan and Bob 
Collier built it for Les in 1952!. Bottom Left :Francis Beart Manx loaned by 
Andy Savage, this is still raced but doesn’t look like it. Beside it is the tail-end 
of Richard Blackburn's dessert racer. Bottom Right: Peter William's TT 
winner, 750cc Monocoque, ground breaking design! Thanks to all that stopped 
and chatted, drank tea, ate the cake and biscuits or just enjoyed the bikes, it 
was a good show and although my pics are before the crowds came in, it was 
busy all day. See you next year. 
Bob Presley 
 
 
Some more photos of the Bristol Classic Bike Show, it was nice to get up 
close and personal to the museum bikes as when they are at home they always 
seem to be a bit too far away to get some tight detail. Les Archer's scrambler 
looked really very well sorted and restored, it was nice to see the wide fins on 
the cylinder done to alleviate mud sticking and clogging up the cylinder and 
causing over heating. 
 

 
 
     The motley crew 
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Bill Amberg's 500T 
 

 
 
 

 
 
                        Les Archer's 1953 Cammy scrambler 
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Les Archer's 1953 Cammy scrambler, note the modified down tubes! 
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   Neil Shoosmith's Norton Wasp 
 

 
 
                                          Ian Loram's 1930’s speedway 
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Richard Blackburn’s  ex-George Cohen Manx Daytona racer 
 

 
Peter William's TT winning racer    Picture Paul Wolf 
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I ran this in the last newsletter but thought it would be good to repeat it again 
now we are into the warmer riding time of year, this system has been used by 
Jenny with very good effect on our first ride out this April where we had some 
15 or so bikes, and we all got to the pub, full report next newsletter. 
 

THE DROP OFF SYSTEM 
The Drop Off system is very effective at keeping the group on the chosen 
route as it allows everyone to ride at their own pace, and the ride can spread 
out over a fair distance without becoming separated.  There are just a few 
simple instructions to follow: 
 
·  Each run will have a ‘Leader’ who always heads the group, and a ‘Tail-

ender’ who will always be last, both wearing high-viz so they can be easily 
identified. The rest of the group members take turns as ‘Markers’ and their 
position in the group will change throughout the ride. 

·  At each junction, roundabout or other situation which might cause 
confusion over the route to be taken, the Leader will signal to the rider 
immediately behind him/her (the Marker) to pull in and stop at the point of 
route deviation. The Marker should choose a safe, visible position to park, 
and use arm signals to the following riders to show the correct route to take. 

·  The Marker who was ‘dropped off’ must wait until the Tail-ender arrives 
before re-joining the group. They must not leave their position until the 
Tail-ender comes along, however long it takes, otherwise the group will 
become separated. 

·  As the Tail-ender approaches s/he will slow down to enable the Marker to 
pull out. Traffic conditions may make this impossible, particularly on busy 
roundabouts, in which case s/he will ride past the Marker and allow them to 
overtake where it is safe to do so. 

·  If you are the second bike behind the Leader and you realise that the bike in 
front has not marked a change in direction when signalled to be so by the 
Leader, then mark it yourself. 

·  If the Tail-ender has a problem there will be no-one behind to help. So keep 
the Tail-ender in view if you are the rider ahead of him/her. 

·  At roundabouts (particularly large ones) the Marker will be on the exit 
route. If you can’t see the Marker on the approach be prepared to 
completely circle the roundabout to confirm the correct exit. 

·  Overtaking of other riders between the Leader and the Tail End Rider is ok 
as long as it is safe and legal to do so.  Be aware of other riders wanting to 
overtake you and slow down and move to the left to make it easier for 
them. 

·  If you find yourself behind the lead rider and do not wish to act as a Marker 
you should drop back a few positions before the next route change. 
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Members’ milestone birthdays 
 
Keith Boulton has reached the heady heights of 70 years young, opportunity 
was taken to surprise him at the after show meal for the Bristol Classic Bike 
Show. Netta Hayward made a lovely cake adorned with two, what looked like 
distress flares, plus some candles. The flares when lit produced enough heat to 
put a thermal lance to shame. 
 

 
 

Keith about to cut the cake, after the flare had burnt out! 
 

Another birthday reached is for Toni Bawdon who has breezed to the very 
young age of 50, Toni celebrated her day on the Avon Vally puffer where 62 
family and friends were treated to sandwiches, cream tea and scones. Toni’s 
other half Andy treated her to a very nice yellow Honda  CB400 four as a 
birthday present (Carole take note when I am 65). A collection for the RNLI 
came to £365. 
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                                  Toni Bowdon’s birthday pressie 
 

Longstanding member updates 
 
Eric Cox visit 
 

As you may know Eric has been in a nursing home for the last few 
years after suffering a debilitating stroke, below are a couple of reports from 
some members that managed to visit him, Bob and Garry were on bikes and 
visited a week after Chris Davis, Mike Wills, Andy Sochanik and myself 
visited him. 
There is also a quick update on Brian Escott, we have only seen Brian for the 
last few years at the Christmas meal, this year he was missing. 
 
Hi All,  

Gary Gibson and I visited Eric this morning , 18th March,  at the 
Lyndhurst Nursing Home in Weston, Eric was pretty tired kept falling asleep 
but did contribute to the chat at times mainly with the thought that he'd put the 
sidecar on his old Dommie and take it out, he's well looked after, a nice home, 
it was good to see him again. 
If anybody wishes to visit, the home would like a call a couple of hours before 
if possible, and Eric would really appreciate it. 
 
Best wishes  
Bob Presley 
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Dear all, 

Just a quick update on Brian Escott, got through to his older brother 
Ernie. Brian had had  a stroke the day I originally rang, January,  and he was 
taken to the RUH. His arm and leg are affected but he can walk with the aid of  
a walking frame. He is due to move from the RUH to Chippenham hospital 
tomorrow, 10th March, then hopefully his home don't know when though. 
Ernie will keep me informed of his progress. 
(an update to the above  on Brian, 6th April, he is a bit better but still in 
Chippenham hospital, he may be there for 2 or 3 weeks while home help is 
sorted, he is in Mulberry ward, any visitors are welcome and would help with 
his recovery. I will try and organise a visit either by bike or car in the near 
future).   
  

Regarding Eric Cox, Chris, Andy, Mike and myself visited him today, 
9th March,. He is bedridden and looks very frail, we stayed just over the hour 
but in that time we spoke about his bikes and he responded very well to this. 
The nurses and nursing home look to be taking good care of him. Asking a 
nurse before we went what he would like she said ‘Tango’ the orange drink so 
we took a ‘good few cans’, so if anyone else is going over to see him don't 
take any more Tango, he and the nurses will turn orange�  
  
Regards 
  
Tony  
 

 
 
                   Chris Davis, Andy Sochanik, Eric Cox and Mike Wills 
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Spotted in the shop window display of the super trendy Polo Ralph Lauren 
store in Regent Street, London. (phew that’s a relief thought it could have 
been Primarx, Ed) 
 
It's great to know we can now mix it with the 'high society' set. 
 
Our roving London reporter offers a free pint to first Branch member to 
correctly identify the model of Norton to the editor. 
 

 
 
 

 
 

Will offer discount to BNOC members on production of a valid BNOC membership card. 
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                                Ah, the memories! 
 
Here is a copy of my Invoice for the Navigator. 
Oct 1972 - means I've had her for 45years?? Can that be right? 
She was only 8 yrs old when I got her - 'sold as spares only' ..... 
scary stuff..... 
 
Andy S 
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NORTON COMMANDO MK3 

STARTER MOTOR  

ALL UNITS BUILT USING RECONDITIONED MOTORS 

·  FOUR BRUSH HIGH TORQUE MOTOR 
·  HD 32mm FRONT BALL BEARING 
·  O-RING SEALED MOTOR 
·  9 TOOTH PINION PROVIDING GEARING REDUCTION 
·  LOW CURRENT DRAIN 
·  OVER 2lbs LIGHTER 
·  BOLT ON – NO MODIFICATIONS NEEDED 
·  WILL TURN YOUR ENGINE OVER JUST LIKE A MODERN BIKE 
·  THE UNIT IS DESIGNED TO WORK ON STANDARD POSITIVE 

EARTHED MACHINES 
ALL UNITS COME WITH 12 MONTHS WARRANTY FROM THE DAT E OF 
PURCHASE *   

Price £240 

*CONDITIONS APPLY 

(Ed’s note, a number of club members have Gordons starter motor fitted and they are 
very happy with it, a great improvement over the original item). 

Please contact Gordon on 07971213632 or email 
gordon.nichols@sky.com 

�
�
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Caption contest: 
 
                          ‘I should have gone to specsavers’ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Will offer discount to BNOC members on production of a valid BNOC membership card 
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            Christmas meal at Limpley Stoke 

 
Once again a fine meal and time had by all, some 50 or so members 

attended this year. This year Ian Loram kept his cloths on, much to the relief 
of a few, but most of us missed his antics and I am sure he is saving up 
something for next year having this year as a breather. 

Mike Harris and  his girlfriend Michelle were having a nice evening 
until some serious chest pains for Michelle, brought on after some dancing. 
Paramedics were called, in the meantime Mike stayed with Michel together 
with Joe and Pat Elliot who gave support, the Paramedics arrived and after 
some monitoring Michel was whisked away in an ambulance for some further 
checks. Thankfully Michel returned in the morning shaken but not stirred and 
has since made a full recovery. 

 

 
 
 Mick and Alice Sharpe in deep conversation with Ian Loram and 

Carole, daughter Michelle deep in iphone. 
 

 
Demonic looking Sir Bill Hayward 
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Mike Wills ‘Regalia Man’ still has some nice regalia for sale:- 
 
Branch logo embroidered in red or gold on ‘T’ shirt,  £8, Polo shirt £12 and Fleece 
£20 (different colours possible but depends on orders). Also there are some nice 
deluxe overalls with the branch logo available but these are £33.  
Please note prices are subject to change, please check with Mike before ordering 
 
We now have, or some of us anyway, some fine examples of the new regalia, come to a 
club night or run to see what they are like, all very good quality. 
 
Mike has put an order in for some more new style ‘T’ shirts, Fleece and sweat shirts 
and they should be ready soon. 
 
Also now for the ladies there will be some regalia in sizes befitting there slightly built 
frames. 
Contact Mike on  0117 9831698 or email on mikewills_@hotmail.co.uk 
for more info. 

 

 
 

'T' shirt                                Fleece                          Polo shirt 
 
       

WANTED 
 
Articles for the news letter, anything you print I will stick it in. 
 
I would love, 
Technical items, anything about you, bike trips you have been on or going to, 
anything about your bike, its history etc. Is this newsletter any good could it be better, 
is it too big, could we do with just a few sheets of club info, do you enjoy it etc etc. 
Please contact the editor, 
07905 998885, 01179492097 email tonylockwood@blueyonder.co.uk 
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BRISTOL BRANCH TOOLS LIST  
 

Len Purnell is now your tools man 
 

1. 2x2 piston ring clamps                        16. chain link extractor 
2. commando clutch puller                     17. set of combination spanners whit 
3. sump bung spanner                             18. 3/8" to 1/2" adaptor 
4. commando engine sprocket puller      19. 3/16" whit socket 
5. commando clutch plate lock ring        20. 1/4"  whit socket 
6. crank oil pump gear puller                  21. 5/16" whit socket 
7. valve spring compressor                     22. 2 x 2" long 3/8" drive extensions 
8. timing light                                         23. 1 x long extension 3/8" drive 
9. torque wrench                                     24. oil filter strap 
10. sump / gearbox socket                      25. 3/8" wobbly drive 
11. hydraulic bearings puller                  26. timing gear puller 
12. valve seat cutter                                27. clutch centre puller 
13. valve rocker spindle puller               28. clutch lock ring socket 
14. exhaust c spanner                             29. clutch c spanner 
15. TDC gauge                                       30. engine strip video 
31. gearbox strip video 
 
We also have DVD’s of Commando Engine and Gearbox rebuilds 
Len Purnell is our man looking after the tools if you need to loan any of the 
above please contact Len either via, 
Email:-  lenpurnell@blueyonder.co.uk 
or 
Phone 01179499212 (daytime please and leave a message) 
 

 
Newsletter Deadline dates 

 If you would like to send anything for inclusion in the next 
newsletter please get it to me by end of June for the 2017Summer issue 
(on you door mat mid-late July or before if emailed).  
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FOR SALE AND WANTS 

 

18” Alloy wheel rim 32 spoke, no idea what it is from £5 
BMW seat cover, new £10 
Ford transit roof  bars suit Mk 5 Low/Mid roof. £40 
Contact Tony the editor 0117 9492097 
 
Newman Camshaft for a Commando, brand new unused. Ring 
Henry Dulat 01372 456921 or 07730 134973 for more details. 
 
Norton ES2 1948 Roadholder forks plunger rear, Please ring Paul Dyer on 
01278 788890 for more details 
 
Wanted BSA M21 parts 
Hi Guys, I have purchased a BSA M21 basket case and many parts are 
missing to many to list. If you have any parts for one of these bikes in the 
corner of your garage, please contact me and hopefully you have a part I am 
missing. 
Gary Gibson 01934 644352 
 
Graham Tiley has a 1961 Slimline Domi 88 for sale. Its colour is green over 
cream. 
It has matching engine and frame numbers. Yours for £6500  
Please ring Graham on 0117 9615927 for more details  
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SERVICES FOR BRANCH MEMBERS 

 
Ultrasonic carb cleaning, Bead, Soda and Alumina grit blasting, Gas 
welding, MIG welding, NDT, Wheel building, Lath/Mil ling work, Spark 
plug Heli Coil inserts (+ other sizes available), Polishing and now I am a 
large yellow van man bike collections etc. 
Please contact me for further details:- Tony Lockwood 0117 9492097 or 
mobile 07905 998885. 
 
Branch members are you having a problem with your old Norton’s! 
Give me a call Keith Boulton 01454 778864 or 07875243520 
Engine rebuild, gearbox rebuild, forks rebuilt etc 

 
Paul Wolf Magneto and Dynamo repairs. Clutch and Throttle Cables 
made to order, Wheel building, Welding and Brazing. Tel; 0117 9836702. 

  
Cables Just as a reminder we, the Bristol branch, have a small stock of 
popular cables for various models. The stock is currently held by Paul 
Wolf, the idea is that if you are out on a club run in the evening or on a 
Sunday when all the normal shops are closed we may get you out of the 
poo! Contact Paul on 07831446958 for further details. 

 

 
 

Not sure if this was a Tesco or ASDA shopping trolly but it wasn’t user 
friendly in the fizzy drinks isle. 
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Handy tips 

This edition we have some handy tips from Keith Boulton, 
 
Tip of the day - 1 
 
Do you have a problem inserting electrical wiring through sleeving? 
Do the wires jam, twist and cause problems when you try to push them 
through?  
Try dusting your hands with talcum powder, wipe over the wires and ease 
gently through the sleeve. 
This works for me! 
 
Note:   In addition to the use of talc, on long pieces of sleeving it can help to 
connect the wires to a single piece of wire to draw them through.  
 
 
Tip of the day – 2 
 
Over the years the front wheel bearing on Dominators can become loose in the 
hub.  If you find this and consider a new hub may be necessary first check the 
clearance.  If the clearance is small it is possible to solve this problem by 
using thread lock or bearing lock.  Firstly, wipe the bearing outer race face 
with methylated spirits to degrease, also wipe the hub face where the bearing 
sits and then wipe the bearing face with the thread lock and insert.  
Leave time to harden (see instructions on the thread lock container) and 
continue to rebuild the wheel. I did this on my own Dominator and got over 
the problem.  
 
KB 8th March 2017 
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BNOC Christmas  Quiz answers 

 
1.  How many reindeer pull Santa's sleigh. 
 8 up to 1939, 9 after. 
2. Name all the reindeer them. (point for each name) 
 Dasher, Dancer, Prancer, Vixen, Comet, Cupid, Donner, Blitzen and 
 Rudolph. 
3. What is Santa's postcode. 
 H0H 0HO 
4.  When is St Nicholas day 
 6th December 
5. If 10 lords a leaping had the meaning of the 10 commandments what do 6  Geese a 

laying signify. 
 6days of creation 
6.  In the novel Christmas Carol did all the 3 spirits visit on one night  or over 3 
 nights. 
 'Over next three nights' 
7.  How many points does a snowflake have. 
 6 
8.  Which one of the 365 days of a 'non leap' year does Christmas day  fall on. 
 359th  
9.  If you were born on Christmas day, which star sign would you belong to? 
 Capricorn 
10.  What Christmas item was invented by London baker and wedding- cake  specialist 

Tom Smith in 1847?  
 Christmas cracker 
11. The mistletoe grows, 
 a) only on conifers, b) only on deciduous trees or c) on both? 
 c) On both 
12.  Which lake in Great Britain holds the largest volume of water. 
 Loch Ness 
13.  What is the stage name of Maurice Joseph Micklewhite. 
 Michael Caine 
14.  What famous actor died on the 14th December this year. 
 Peter O'Tool 
15.  What year was the film Lawrence of Arabia released. 
 1962 
16. When was Nelson Mandela released from prison. 
 1990 11th February. 
17. Which 'Artist' had the UK number one in the UK in the year 2000?  
 Bob the Builder, "Can We Fix It?" 
18. Which Holiday movie favourite featured a character called Kevin  McCallister?  
 Home Alone 
19. Robert L May created which popular Christmas character in 1939?  
 Rudolph 
20. On Christmas day in 2000, which country officially established a new  National 

Anthem?  
 Russia. (Vladimir Putin signed the treaty which uses parts of the Soviet 
 Union anthem) 
21. Who wrote the poem 'Twas the night before Christmas' also called  “A Visit 
 from St. Nicholas" in 1822?  
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 Clement Clarke Moore 
22. Which saint's day is also known as Boxing Day?  
 St Stephen. 
23. True or False? The German's made the first artificial Christmas tree out of  Goose 

feathers?  
 True 
24. True or False? The word mistletoe comes from the gaelic words for  kissing 

girl plant?  
 False (It comes from the Anglo Saxon word for little Dung twig) 
25. Which comedy star plays the title character in the film Elf?  
 Will Ferrel 
26. Which ancient relic was stolen by Scottish Activists from Westminster  Abbey 

and returned to Scotland on Christmas day in 1950?  
 Stone of Scone (Aka the Stone of Destiny of Coronation Stone) 
27. What famous sauce is manufactured by McIlhenny & Co?  
 Tabasco 
28. What year was the first motor race held that was classed as  Formula 1? 
 1950 
29. In the wild west, how was Henry McCarty better known? 
 Billy The Kid 
30. How many stories did each of the World trade Towers Have? 
 110 
31. What is the name of the cafe in Coronation Street? 
 Roy's Rolls 
32. According to the BBC how many rooms are there in BuckinghamPalace? 
 775 
33. What is the busiest single-runway airport in the world? 
 London Gatwick 
34. By number of films made which country has the largest film industry? 
 India 
35. Who lit the Olympic flame at the 1996 Atlanta Olympics? 
 Muhammad Ali 
36. On what day of the year is St Georges day held? 
 23rd April  
37. What is the highest break that can be achieved in a game of snooker? 
 155 (potting a free ball and then a black, followed by 15 reds, 15 blacks 
 & all the colours) 
38.  The scientific unit LUMEN is used in the measurement of what? 
 Light 
39. Which Apollo moon mission was the first to carry a lunar rover vehicle? 
 Apollo 15 
40. Gala, Jonagold and Pink Lady are varieties of which fruit? 
 Apple 
41. In Norton model numbers sequence what was the model 20 better known as. 
 Atlas 
42. What was the name that George Formby gave to his bike in the film 'No  Limit' 
 Rainbow 
43. On what motorcycle race circuit would you find  'Waterworks' corner. 
 IoM 
44. The model 50 Norton was a 350 single, what was significant about  the model 
 55. 
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 Twin port 350. 
45. Something happened to the Big 4 cc capacity in 1948, what was it. 
 From 1908 to 1947 it was 633cc from 1948 to 54 it was 596cc. 
46. What years did Norton's make the John Player Norton Cafe racer with a  fairing. 
 1974-75 
47. Can Motorcycles enter/use  Bicycle boxes (Advanced Stop Lines) at traffic 
 lights. 

No, point 178 of the Highway code states, 'Motorists, including  motorcyclists, 
MUST stop at the first white line reach' 

48. What is the most common street name in Britain. 
 High Street 
49. Who lived 'in the top right hand corner of Wales' 
 Ivor the Engine  
50. In what year did Norton stop using ‘Norton’ on the tank and change to 

the script lettering we all know and love so well?1914 
 

All answers correct at time of writing editors interpretation final. 
 

Below are the planned  destinations for the first of the months Wednesday ride outs 
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Bristol Branch Events List 2017 

 

Club ride out 1st Wednesday each month April to September - 7.30 pm 
starts. 

 
Club Night Events – we are looking for suggestions, so if you have an 

ideas speak to a member of the Committee, please. 
 
April 12 th BNOC AGM, Bridge Inn 7.30pm 
April 22-23rd Stafford Classic Show – NOC to have a stand  
May 3rd  Wednesday Evening Run –Jenny Wills to confirm details  
May 27th-28th  Castle Coombe Steam Rally – branch to have a stand – 

club contact TBA 
June 7th Wednesday Evening Run – Jenny Wills to confirm 

details 
June 9-12  NOC camping Weekend – a low cost, back to basics 

event, in a pub car park in Suffolk  
June 17-18th Bath Festival of Motoring – branch to have a stand– 

Tony Lockwood for details 
June TBC  Bristol Branch Camping Weekend – TBC  
July 5th  Wednesday Evening Run – Jenny Wills to confirm details 
July TBC  Southwest Branches Summer Skittles match –a full day 

out ride, followed by Skittles match including buffet – Ian 
Loram for details 

July 29th Calne Bike Meet – branch to have a stand – Andy 
Sochanik for details 

August 2nd Wednesday Evening Run – Jenny Wills to confirm 
details 

August 19th Bristol Bike Show at St. Nicholas' Market – branch to 
have a stand – Tony Lockwood for details                                           

September 6th Wednesday Evening Run – Jenny Wills to confirm 
details 

September 15-18thHi-de-Hi NOC rally , Pontins, Weston Super Mare, all 
cabins, catered etc. – cost TBC, but in the region of £50-60 pp for the 3 nights  
October 4th Club Night Event – Quiz Night 
November 1st Club Night Event – ‘Name the part’ 
December 13th Club Night Event – With freeMince Pies 
December 26th Boxing Day Run – details to be confirmed 
 
NB: These dates might be subject to change. 
Additionally, there will be a monthly update on various motorcycle events 
which may be of interest. And there will be a monthly update on the 
Events that have ‘details to be confirmed’. 
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Matt`s motorcycles has changed hands and is now owned by Steve Smith 
and is called Charlies. I have managed to get MOT`s for Bristol branch 
members for £25.00 cash, he seems a nice bloke trying to get the shop up 
& running to support British bikes, his phone number is 0117 9517609 or 
stevesmith1953@icloud.com. 
Paul Wolf 
 

 
 

Could this be Ian Loram’s new works limo 

Unity Road Motorcycles, Keynsham are now doing Mot’s for just £25, cash or debit 
card only, please make sure you have your branch membership card or a copy of our 
branch newsletter to get this discount. This may apply to non Norton bikes but please 
ask before booking. 


